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COMMITTEE OF THE CAPITAL FUND FOR THE oas
OEA/Ser.W

SCHOLARSHIP AND TRAINING PROGRAMS
CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.37/18


13 February 2018


Original: English
ACCEPTANCE OF A CONTRIBUTION FROM THE GOVERNMENT OF CHILE TO FINANCE SCHOLARSHIPS IN COUNTRIES OF THE CARIBBEAN COMMUNITY (CARICOM)
(Approved by the Committee of the Capital Fund for the OAS Scholarship and 

Training Programs on February 12, 2018, in response to the electronic consultation 

done on February 5, 2018)
Having received no objections from the members of the Committee of the Capital Fund for the OAS Scholarship and Training Programs to the electronic consultation carried out on February 5, 2018, (CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.35/18 Español – English) concerning a contribution in the amount of US$250,000 from the Government of Chile under the Cooperation Agreement signed between the General Secretariat of the OAS and the Chilean International Cooperation Agency (CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.36/18 Español) on November 10, 2017, for the purpose of building the capacities of professionals, government officials, experts and citizens of Caribbean Community (CARICOM) countries through courses and certificate and diploma training programs in the area of disaster risk management and adaptation to climate change over the period 2018-2020, and mindful of Articles 5.3 (e), (f), and (g) of the Statutes of the Capital Fund Committee (CIDI/doc.55/13, Español - English- Français - Português), the Committee has decided the following:

1. To accept a contribution of US$250,000 from the Government of Chile under the Cooperation Agreement signed between the General Secretariat of the OAS and the Chilean International Cooperation Agency (CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.36/18), for the purpose of building the capacities of professionals, government officials, experts, and citizens of Caribbean Community (CARICOM) countries through courses and certificate and diploma training programs in the area of disaster risk management and adaptation to climate change over the period 2018-2020.

2. To establish a Subfund for management of this contribution, which will be administered by the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development according to the guidelines established in the Cooperation Agreement mentioned in paragraph 1 above. 
3. To thank the Government of Chile for its most generous contribution.
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